  Stony Point Fire District

Board of Fire Commissioners

Special Meeting
September 7, 2022
Commissioner Chairman George Thamsen called the special meeting to order at 7:00:pm
Board members present:
Commissioner Chairman George Thamsen

Commissioner Deputy Chairman Chris Huslinger

Commissioner Robert Sullivan
Commissioner Kevin Huslinger

Treasurer George Mulligan

Secretary Douglas Mann

Kevin Armstrong Chief SPFD

Kurt Mulligan Asst Chief SPFD
Board members discussed the preparation of the 2023 fire district budget.

Several items were discussed as that needs to be done during 2023

Items discussed included roof repairs to both stations need to look into what has to be done at both firehouses.

Software/hardware for the computer’s possible replacement of the servers possible cost increase to maintenance of computers.
LOSAP increases report is currently being reviewed by the treasurer.

Treasurer will be researching with VEOLIA Water on figures for hydrant rental in 2023

Air Packs officers will be meeting with Scott representative to come up with a design specification

Repair and maintenance of all fire district apparatus


18-1000 compartment repairs


18-1500 paint


18-EQ some minor repairs

Board to hold special meeting on September 27, 2022 @ 7:00pm to finalize 2023 fire district budget.
Rear mount aerial bid specification

Board members present discussed the bid specification that was received from Bulldog Fire & Emergency Apparatus
Chairman George Thamsen asked about review of the bid specification as received. 

Two commissioners voted “YES” and two commissioners voted “NO”

Commissioner Thamsen inquired about the committee going on a “hiatus” for a period of time? 

Board members discussed that there were changes made to the specification “handwritten” changes that other truck committee members were not informed about. prior to the specification being provided to any vendors that were to place a bid on this apparatus. Several comments discussed about the changes in the specification.
Chairman George Thamsen again inquired about a “Hiatus” for a period of 6-8 months.
Commissioner Kevin Huslinger motioned to reject the bid as received from Bulldog Fire & Emergency Apparatus. Commissioner Chris Huslinger seconded the motion. 

Three (3) commissioner voted “Yes” to reject the bid and one (1)  commissioner voted “NO” Motion was passed to reject the bid as received.

Commissioner Chris Huslinger motioned to send out notification to REBID the Version ^6 specification motion was seconded by Commissioner Kevin Huslinger
Two (2) commissioners voted “YES”, and Two (2) commissioners voted “NO”

Being no further business to come before the board, Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to adjourn. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion passed on a vote of three (3) to one (1)
Meeting adjourned @ 8:55pm
respectfully submitted

Douglas Mann

Secretary
